2023-2024 学年八年级(上)期末综合检测英语试题

一、单项填空(本题有15小题,每小题1分,共15分)

请从A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳答案。

I.—Look! wnat	s that moving high up	ınsky?				
—It must be	plane.					
A. a; the	B. the; /	C. the; a	D. /; a			
2forg	get the door w	hen you leave.				
A. Not; close		B. Don't; close				
C. Don't; to c	elose	D. Not; to close				
3. Our parents as	ked us foot	ball in the street.				
A. not play		B. not to play	B. not to play			
C. not plays		D. not playing				
4. This book is ve	ery I am	in it.				
A. interesting;	interesting	B. interested; interested				
C. interesting;	interested	D. interested; interesting				
5. He's very happ	by because his dream h	as				
A. come in	B. come on	C. come true	D. come up			
6. Not only Jim b	out also Igood at	speaking English.				
A. is	B. are	C. am	D. be			
7. Yesterday whe	en I went to school, it _	·				
A. was snowed	1	B. snows				
C. was snowin	g	D. snowing				
8. —doe	es Mr. Brown come to O	China?				
—About once	a year.					
A. How much		B. How many				
C. How long		D. How often				
9. There was	in that book.					
A. something s	special	B. anything special				
C. special som	ething	D. special anything				

10. Don't tell the thing to	anyone. Keep it a	between us.			
A. message	B. plan	C. part	D. secret		
11. —We're so tired	have a rest?				
—Good idea!					
A. Why not	B. How about	C. Let's	D. Would you like		
12. —How much is your	nice watch?				
—It only me 20	yuan.				
A. took	B. spent	C. cost	D. used		
13. – Don't throw plastic	bags towards the animals	in the zoo.			
A. All right.	B. My pleasure.	C. Not at all.	D. Don't mention.		
14. Martin was so busy _	the old that he	gave up his part-time job			
A. helping	B. helped	C. to help	D. help		
15. It's very nice	_ pictures for me.				
A. of you to draw	B. for you to draw	C. for you drawing	D. of you drawing		
二、完形填空(本题有1	0 小题,每小题 1 分, 共	失10分))			
阅读下列短文,掌握大意,然后从每题所给的A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出最佳选项。					
Ladies and gentlemen,					
Thank you very much for coming to this concert. I hope you have enjoyed the music.					
The purpose of this concert is tomoney for children in Africa. Every day children in Africa die. That is they					
have diseases or don't have enough to There are two main reasons for this. First, there are no jobs for the children's					
parents, so they have no money to buy food or Second, the governments in African countries do not have the					
money to take care of poor people.					
Most African countries are poor. The land is not good for growing plants and the is also bad for farming. The					
organization we are trying to help, the Feed Africa Fund, spends a lot of money every year on food for people in Africa.					
The money comes from people you—kind and generous people who do not want to see children die from hunger. Just					
one dollar can buy enough rice or corn to a family of four for three days.					

How much do you spend on food every day? Ten dollars ? Twenty dollars ? I am sure you can spend a little _____ on

your own food so that you have a few dollars for the Feed Africa Fund.

Ladies and gentlemen, we will now take a collection. Please be generous. Thank you.

1. A.	borrow	B.	raise	C.	pay	D.	1end
2. A.	hundred	B.	hundred of	C.	hundreds of	D.	thousand
3. A.	because	B.	so	C.	therefore	D.	why
4. A.	eat	B.	sleep	C.	play	D.	drink
5. A.	clothes	B.	medicine	C.	houses	D.	toys
6. A.	many	B.	much	C.	few	D.	1ittle
7. A.	rain	B.	weather	C.	sun	D.	moon
8. A.	and	B.	as	C.	1ike	D.	of
9. A.	feed	B.	build	C.	develop	D.	organize
10. A.	more	B.	few	C.	less	D.	little

三、阅读理解(本题有15小题。共30分)

阅读下面短文:客观题请从每小题所给的A、B、C、D四个选项中选出最佳选项。

A

It snowed again. My seventh Christmas was around the corner. I dreamed of getting the present from Santa Claus until my elder sister told me: "There is no Santa Claus."

I ran to my grandmother's house, for she always told the truth. Grandmother was at home. I told her everything.

"No Santa Claus!" she said. "Ridiculous(荒谬的)!I don't believe it. Put on your coat and let's go."

"Go where?" I asked.

As we walked through the doors of the general store, Grandma handed me 10 dollars and said: "Buy something for someone who needs it."

I just stood there, thinking about what to buy and who to buy it for.

I thought of everybody I knew. Then I thought about Bobbie Decker. He didn't have a coat.

He never went out to play games in winter. I would buy him one.

That evening, Grandma helped me wrap the coat and write, "To Bobbie, from Santa Claus" on it. Then she drove me over to his house.

Grandma parked down the street, and we hid behind the trees near Bobbie's house. Then she said: "All right, Santa Claus

is coming."

I rushed for his front door, and put down the present outside his door. I rang his doorbell then flew back to the trees. We waited breathlessly in the fork for the front door to open. Finally it did and there stood Bobbie. That night, I realized Santa was alive and well, and we were on his team.

1	After hearing	har gistar's xx	orme the writ	tar was	
	A HEL HEALING	TICL SISICES W	OTHIS THE WITH	ICI WAS	

- tter nearing ner sister s worms, the writer was _____
- A. angry
- B. relaxed
- C. happy
- D. disappointed
- 2. What did Grandma ask the writer to buy with the 10 dollars?
 - A. Something for Grandma.
 - B. Something for the writer herself.
 - C. Something for someone in need.
 - D. Something for the writer's sister.
- 3. What can you infer(推断)from the story?
 - A. Bobbie was the writer's best friend.
 - B. Bobbie's family might not be rich.
 - C. Bobbie wanted a Christmas present.
 - D. The writer loved to play games with Bobbie.
- 4. When he saw the coat, Bobbie might feel
 - A. surprised
- B. afraid
- C. sorry
- D. worried

- 5. What did the writer learn from that Christmas experience?
 - A. It was always better to tell the truth.
 - B. Giving can make a person feel happy.
 - C. There was a real Santa. Claus in the world.
 - D. Christmas is the best dime for giving presents.

В

Once there was an island where all the feelings lived: Happiness, Sadness, Knowledge, and all of the others, including Love. One day it was said that the island would go down, so all made boats and left except Love.

Love was the only one who stayed. Love wanted to offer her help until the last possible moment. When the island had almost gone down, Love decided to ask for help.

Richness was passing by Love in a great boat. Love said, "Richness, can you take me with you?" Richness answered, "No, I can't. There is a lot of gold and silver in my boat. There is no place here for you."

Sadness was close by, so Love asked, "Sadness, let me go with you." "Oh, Love, I am so sad that I need to be by myself!" Happiness passed by Love, too, but she was so happy that she did not even notice when Love called her.

Suddenly, there was a voice, "Come, Love, I will take you." It was an elder. Love was so excited that she even forgot to ask who the elder was. So Love asked Knowledge, another elder, "Who helped me?" "It was Time." Knowledge answered. "Time?" asked Love. "But why did Time help me?"

Knowledge smiled with deep wisdom and answered, "Because only Time understands how valuable Love is."

5. What would happen to the island?

A.It would grow bigger. B.It would sink.

C.It drove feelings away. D.All the feelings lived.

6. Sadness didn't see Love when he passed by Love, did he?

A.Yes, he did. B.Yes, he didn't.

C.No, he didn't. D.No, he did.

7. Why didn't Happiness help Love?

A.Because Happiness didn't like Love.

B.Because Happiness didn't hear Love calling her.

C.Because her boat was so small that she couldn't take Love with her.

D.Because she needed to be by herself.

8. Who helped Love out of danger?

A. Sadness.

B. Knowledge.

C. Happiness.

D. Time.

9. What does the underlined word "valuable" mean in Chinese?

A.令人喜爱的

B.珍贵的

C.吸引人的

D.有爱心的

C

When you hear Westerners(西方人) say "Drop in anytime"(随时来玩) or "Come and see me soon", you should realize that it doesn't mean you are welcome to come over to their house anytime. It's wise to telephone before visiting someone.

Never accept an invitation unless you really plan to go. You may refuse by saying, "Thank you for inviting me, but I may not be able to come." If you are unable to come after accepting the invitation, be sure to tell those who invite you in advance(提前) that you will not be there.

When you have accepted the invitation to a party or a dinner, it is polite to bring small gifts with you, such as bottles of drink, flowers, and some others. Sometimes Westerners may take you out to dinner in a restaurant and it does not necessarily mean that he is going to pay the bill at the end of the meal. He might want you to "go Dutch", which means each person pays his own bill.

pays his own oni.				
1. The best title of this passage is "".				
A. Drop in anytime	B. Come and see me soon			
C. Invitation in Western countries	D. Westerners			
2. When Westerners say "Drop in anytime" or '	'Come and see me soon", it means			
A. you are welcome to visit them anytime				
B. you are welcome to visit them, but you	still need to call them before going to their house			
C. they don't want you to visit them				
D. they will hold a party for you				
3. If a Westerner invites you to go to his house,	·			
A. you may refuse if you don't plan to go				
B. you have to accept the invitation even i	B. you have to accept the invitation even if you don't want to go			
C. you can't accept the invitation				
D. and you accept the invitation, you must	go			
4. If you have accepted the invitation to a party	or a dinner, what kind of gifts will you bring?			
A. Money.	B. Televisions.			
C. Computers.	D. Books.			
5. The underlined part "go Dutch" means "	" in Chinese.			
A. 去荷兰	B. 实行 AA 制			
C. 去 Dutch 这家餐厅	D. 请客			
四、词汇运用				
A.根据句意和首字母提示完成单词(5 分)				
1. E is the best teacher.				

6. 我周末偶尔会去公园散步。

I take a walk in the park on weekends
7.昨晚这个时候劳拉正在看小说。
Laura a novel at this time last night.
8. 夜里有可能会下雪。
It that it will in the night.
9.你最好别再浪费你的时间了。
You'd any more of your time.
10.肯定是你哥哥,我刚才看见他在你的房间里。
It your brother. I saw him in your room
D.句型转换(10 分)
1. Mr. White worked there last year. (用 since 1995 改写句子)
Mr. White there since 1995.
2. Maria hasn't got a computer. (写出反意疑问句)
Maria hasn't got a computer,?
3. My father uses the bicycle to go to work. (对划线部分提问)
does your father use the bicycle ?
4. Don't be afraid of asking for help when you are in trouble. (改为同义句)
Don't be afraid for help when you are in trouble.
5. The artist hoped that he could finish drawing the picture soon. (改为同义句)
The artist hoped drawing the picture soon.
五、书面表达(本题有1小题,共15分)
请你用英语写一篇关于中国的传统节日——春节(Spring Festival)的文章。词数不少于 60。
内容提示:
1.过春节的时间。
2.人们是如何庆祝节日的。
3.节日的特色。
提示词汇: one of the most important festivals; delicious things to eat; wear new clothes

_

以上内容仅为本文档的试下载部分,为可阅读页数的一半内容。如要下载或阅读全文,请访问: https://d.book118.com/188035140020006135